HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES

Kaiser Building 

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, June 25, 2013

5:30pm

In attendance were:

Bob Nogueira (Kaiser), Craig Supplee (Enterprise Hill Neighborhood Assn), Gary Branch (PSLMC/RMHC), Craig Demmon (UTOH), Michael Henry (CHUN), Paul Cunningham (CPW), Graylon Cole, (CPW), Brent Snyder (Century Development), Joe Poli (Humphries Poli Architects), Marl McClung (San Rafael), Ben Gelt (2137 Glenarm), Aaron Hunt (Humphries Poli Architects), Chris Hollzwart (Humphries Poli Architects), Aaron Moore (2137 Glenarm), Albus Brooks (City of Denver)

The meeting was called to order at 5:31 PM. The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved with no corrections.  Introductions were made around the room as there were many new faces attending.

Old Business

Demolition of 2135 Downing Street   First comments were that, “It is still demolished.”  They are in the early phases of determining if the residents are in approval of possible plans.  Nothing more presented. 

Planned Parenthood Building   Paul Cunningham reported the representatives of the owners are out of town.  Parcel has been split into three sections with plans at City to build within the zoning currently allowed on the property.  Believe the facility will have a residential look, much like what is at 20th and Race.
Presbyterian/St. Luke’s – Rocky Mountain Hospital for Children  Gary Branch reported that a decision had been made locally by P/SL that the hotel planned for the 1800 Gilpin property would be relocated to the 1800 High Street property.  The decision was made after much deliberation on the future of the PSL future campus layout and that the Gilpin property was the only land P/SL owns that is available for future hospital/campus expansion.  He also stated that the developer and architects were in the process of developing a plan of how the hotel would fit on the High Street property and once we had something to show the Forum.
The only comments were from CHUN.  Michael Henry’s main comment was that he was uncertain how the response would be from those who had been part of the negotiation to agree to take down the building at 1800 Gilpin.
St. Joseph Hospital Update  Al Davis was not present to provide an update.
Children’s Hospital No one was present to provide an update.  Remark was made to ask them to re-set a date for tours for viewing the murals that were removed from Tammen hall.
Councilman Albus Brooks Report  Five Point Development: United Way plans a 50,000 sqft project for the area at Park Ave & California.  Costs estimated in excess of $23 million in addition to three different developments in the area.

9th and Colorado site has sold a partial area of the site for $9 million.  UC still owns the remainder of the site.  Appears the one section may be residential, but no plans are officially on the table at this time.

New Business
Proposed Rezoning of 2137 Glenarm Ben Gelt began the discussion stating that in 2006/2007 a PBG was submitted under the then R3 U03 zoning.  The PBG was for approximately 27 Townhomes which the new owner is not interested in building.  The new owner (not disclosed) would like to change the zoning to the current use in the area of CMX-5 which would allow for 5 floors with maximum height and density used for the project.  States this is supported by the Five Points District.

Stated they have notified the RMO’s (neighborhood groups) and filled pre-applications for the maximum zoning allowed.  Understands they will have to go through the City review process.  They have no current development plans.  It is not a Historic District.  This appears to be on the Planning Board docket for the third Wednesday in August.

Michael Henry with CHUN commented that no owner is known, there is no current plan, and thus no one knows what might be built on the site.  If zoning is changed, it could be sold to whoever knows and developed in a way which is not good for the neighborhood.

Albus Brooks asked if it would be possible to facilitate a meeting to discuss this in depth.

Response was that there are currently no offers and the property is not on the market.  But, the current owner does not want to develop the property, but wants to rezone it to make it advantageous to sell.

Craig Supplee responded stating that Enterprise Hill Neighborhood Association was not supportive due to unknowns.  The ultimate desire for them would be a three story townhome structure.

Albus Brooks final comments were to request that the owner provide a timeframe to meet with Enterprise Hills and see if there is a middle ground solution. 

23rd and Welton   Brent Snyder made introductions for the group. States to have spoken with other neighborhood associations and was unaware UUDF was in the district (and might not be).  Craig Supplee requested they present to UUDF.

Address is 2300 Welton.  Project is apartments that will be for rent; there will be income restricted units.  Their model is to have the majority of renters earn 60% of the overall rental costs.  Most are young tenants who work downtown and probably bike to work.  Anticipate most to work in bars, restaurants, and other service oriented businesses.

Currently the land is rented to St. Joseph’s Hospital and Morrison construction for parking.

Joe Poli presented the plan for a four story facility (currently zoned for 8 story).  233 dwelling units under 2 parcels – water detention area and a site for new townhomes.

The Projected presentation showed the site and projects previously completed by H.P Architects.  Parking will be under the building – estimated to be a little less than one parking space per unit.

They are issuing an RFP for an artist to design an art project for the site.

Plan an urban design, not parks setting.  RTD runs by the building and limits the plantings that can be installed along Welton.  Possibly have a fitness center that opens up to the park area.  Fitness center would check out items such as bats/balls and sporting type items for use in the park.

Currently plan for approximately 350 residents in 223 units (22 Studio, 109-one bedroom, 88-two bedroom, and 4-three bedroom units).   The building is scaled into smaller components.

Albus Brooks stated he supports this project.

Michael Henry: “Looks great.”

Craig Supplee of Enterprise Hill also stated it looks good, but had some concerns about apartments that are behind this area and what could happen with them, as well as the possible subsidized housing.

Comments from the presenting group were that they are a 20 year subsidy then go to market rate, could possibly have some up to 30 years.

Could possibly start construction by December 1st.  Requesting letter of support from UUDF for both use and mix.  They also need TIFF which they are in process of requesting and need support in that pursuit.  $23 million in activity bonds and $500 million in soft funds/

The meeting was adjourned at 6:47 as many members had other commitments.

Submitted by Gary W. Branch for

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum
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